
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL July 31, 2006 

THROUGH: Legislative Committee 

FROM: City Manager 

SUBJECT: Opposition to AB 1368 (Umberg) Workers' Compensations: 
Apportionment: Presumptions 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council oppose AB 1368 (Umberg) Workers' 
Compensations: Apportionment: Presumptions and authorize the Mayor to send 
letters to the appropriate authorities stating Pasadena's position. 

BACKGROUND 

In 2004 SB 899 (Poochigian) was enacted and brought sweeping reforms to 
California's workers' compensation system. One element of these reforms 
requires a physician who prepares a report concerning a claimed industrial 
disability to address the issue of causation. When a doctor examines an 
employee for a work-related injury and prepares a report addressing the issues 
of permanent disability due to a claimed injury, the doctor is required to make an 
apportionment determination. That is, the doctor must determine what 
approximate percentage of the medical conditions results from the work-related 
injury and what approximate percentage is a result of other factors both before 
and subsequent to the industrial injury. 

Existing law provides that for pubic safety employees, certain medical conditions 
are rebuttably presumed to be injuries arising out of and in the course of 
employment. The conditions for which there is a rebuttable presumption include 
hernia, heart trouble, pneumonia, cancer and leukemia, tuberculosis, blood- 
borne infectious disease, illness or death from exposure to certain biochemical 
substances, meningitis, Lyme disease, and lower back impairments. 

As proposed, AB 1368 would nullify for public safety employees the requirement 
that other potential causes of the said medical conditions be identified and 
apportioned. In essence, the bill would disallow a thorough and objective review 
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of claims regardless of the claim's legitimacy just because the claimant has a 
connection to public safety. 

On June 2, 2005 this two-year bill cleared the Assembly. The bill is now in the 
Senate and on June 29, 2006 was referred to the Appropriations Committee. 
The League of California Cities opposes this bill as does the California 
Association of Counties and the Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors. The 
bill is supported by various peace officer associations including the California 
Fraternal Order of Police, California Professional Firefighters, and the California 
Applicants' Attorneys Association. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Assembly Bill 1368 would render local governing bodies defenseless to evaluate 
claims which could lead to the submission of frivolous workers' compensation 
claims and drive the costs of this program even higher. 
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